
The Woods POA 2024 Annual Meeting Minutes 

Hilltop Church of the Nazarene, 10818 University Blvd., Tyler, TX 

Aug. 29, 2024 

Start time: 6:45 p.m. 

Mark Dahlgren led in prayer. 

Households present: 40       Attendance: 45 

No floor nominations for board of directors. 

Members cast their board of directors’ votes. Association members Bud Henderson and Butch Hall 
counted the votes including ballots from members in attendance and absentee ballots. 

Sara Back, homeowner, questioned whether the September 2023 minutes would be posted on the 
website. Board President Sherry Robbins said they would be posted in total including Back’s reports. 

Treasurer’s Report: Joe Williams 

Discussion held on costs of dredging the silt ponds and lake, reserve funds and usage of those for repair 
of spillway, as well as adding the budget item of pool water testing device added to the budget. 

Phyllis Viken, homeowner, requested clarification on budgets, interests accrued on accounts and 
whether multiple bids were received for the items that need to be corrected on the lake and pool. 

Sara Back wants continuation of line-item details included in the treasury report.  

Lake and Common Grounds: Mike Groscup’ written report; Joe Williams gave the report as Mike was 
not able to make the meeting. 

Bids are being taken for the following repairs and issues:  

1) The fountain pump burned its coils out, so a completely new pump and fountain is needed. 
2) The silt ponds need dredging. 
3) The alligator grass in the lake needs spraying. 
4) The entrance lights need repairing. Working to get Vexus to repair the electrical line they broke 

to the entrance lights. 

Michael Cleghorn, homeowner, recommended visiting with city officials because of their recent work that 
is causing the filling in of the silt ponds. 

The goal of the silt ponds is to collect silt before it gets to the main lake, so they are doing their job. But 
due to recent city repair work, they are filling in fast with heavy silt bars.   

The spillway has water eroding the concrete as well as tree roots that are jeopardizing the dam. This is a 
critical and mandatory repair issue to keep the lake and not have flooding in the neighborhood below The 
Woods.  

Expanding foam is one option for repair, but not a solid permanent solution. The board is looking for other 
options to repair the spillway where the concrete wall has separated from the dam. 



To have a new fountain in the lake, a special assessment may be needed to pay for it.  

Phyllis Viken, homeowner, questioned whether the assisted living facility could be held liable for removing 
the silt in the silt pond due to runoff from their property. 

Joe Williams stated that the $20,000 payment from their construction dirt runoff has been used. That 
payment was not ongoing.  The board is looking into whether the Rosewood Assisted Living facility and 
Grace Community School could be potentially liable to help with the dredging of the west silt pod as it is 
the dirt from their properties that runs off during heavy rains into the west silt pond. 

Sara Back, homeowner, stated a former board attorney stated the association may be able to get out of 
the contract with the Rosewood Assisted Living and go back to them for additional financial help on the 
silt ponds. 

Art Mullen, homeowner, said Adams Engineering might be a good source for helping with a solution for 
the spillway repair. 

Recreational Facilities and Security: Mark Dahlgren 

The board has installed a daily monitoring system for the pool which is required by the state of Texas. 
WIFI is now at the pool for this monitoring system, however, it is not strong enough for any other uses. 

Sara Back, homeowner, questioned why the board continues to have Ron Bogenshutz monitor the pool 
as he is not insured and whether the pool will be opened next season if all state compliance issues are not 
completed. 

Mr. Dahlgren stated the board is working to get the pool in compliance. 

Architectural Control: Melinda Weedon 

In February 2024, I was asked to return to the board to help with Architectural Control. The board has 
approved 6 requests by homeowners for exterior changes. Those requests included items such as paint 
and trim colors for exterior of homes, roof and deck stain color changes and siding.  
 
The issue of the exterior maintenance for the house at 3700 Lake Vista Circle continues to be addressed 
including the improper filling in of a pool without city permits or board approval. The condition of the 
pool at 3210 Lakepine Circle is also being addressed. The property faces the lake and is vacant; the 
condition of the pool has become a safety and health hazard. 
 
For all of the association, we have updated the commonly asked questions on THEWOODSPOA.com 
website. It addresses topics that are frequently asked such as cutting down trees, approval for painting 
the exterior of the house, can you have a shed, how to submit a request to the board, etc. This is a very 
helpful tool and explains covenant questions in a brief and easy manner.  
 
  



Joshua and Stephanie Jones 
3410 Pinecreek Drive 
The Architectural Review Committee and The Woods POA Board (via email vote) approved the 
request for the following exterior changes: 

Deck improvements: 
Installing a new gate at the top of the stairs on the back porch leading down to the deck. 
Installing new posts, railing, gate and stairs on the lower deck area 
Installing new 1x6 slats on exterior of deck 
Repainting the deck in the same color and matching that color to the balcony railing 
Roof color: 
Change from pewter asphalt shingles to Atlas Pinnacle Black asphalt shingles. 

 
I would like to thank the Todd Glass and Jason Barefield for their ongoing help in serving on the 
architectural review committee. They go out to review every request and meet with the homeowner. 
They make sure it’s in accordance with the covenants and give a report to the board, and the board 
greatly appreciates their time and service.  
 
This board has been a great group of people to work with this past 9 months. They are incredibly 
hardworking and have worked as a team. It’s been a true pleasure to serve with them.  
 
Social and Recreational Activities: Tonya Wheat 

The entrance brick wall on Calloway has several cracks jeopardizing the wall’s structure. It is patched but 
it is not a solid structure at this point. 

The board is looking into lanyards for homeowners to wear when fishing to help identify who belongs to 
the association and who is trespassing. 

Michael Cleghorn, homeowner, said the POA is private property, and they must file criminal trespassing 
charges to actually keep people from trespassing, and most homeowner associations do not want to do 
that. 

Board President: Sherry Robbins 

New Board Members: Jason Barefield, Michael Cleghorn, Mark Dahlgren, Mike Groscup, Tonya Wheat, 
Joe Williams 

New members announced:   The Reeses and the Floyds 

After much discussion, the revised bylaw from 2023 annual meeting was rescinded. The proposed new 
bylaw was not passed as a 2/3 vote was not reached - 13/10 vote. Sherry Robbins motioned for the 
proposed new bylaw to be tabled for further review and discussion. Leland Ferguson, homeowner, 
seconded the motion. 

Meeting adjourned: 8:20 p.m. 

Prepared by:  Melinda Weedon 

 




































